


SEXESSFULL 
Hi!


This.


This is it.


Only it’s not.


No no no no no.


Yes yes yes!


Butt no!


Aw!


What’s wrong with me? What’s wrong with you?


The guilt & shame in relation to sex. Which is the favored 
liking of your preference in partner. And also in how you 
conduct yourself in relation to sex & love. Sex is not love.


You need love. Bad! Or else you will feel it. Bad. So 
introducing guilt and shame into sex is extremely 
destructive. And mistreating love as in having sex when love 
is what you need is murder. You will drain yourself of all 
the energy you’ve got. All the energy you’ve got is love. At 
your disposal for use in whatever you want. Like attracting 
what you truly desire. Which is not an orgy. It’s not even 
sex with one human being at all. It’s not even masturbating. 


It’s not sex.


So please understand that. People use sex in power positions 
and that is just terrible. The best way to explain this is to 
view someone as a container of pure unconditional love. And 
that someone (container) might be 1% full of perceived self 



love only in misconception of this coming from a confused 
idea of sex being love to some degree. And if that someone 
comes in contact with what they perceive as to be loving they 
might loose that 1% after the sexual act and commit suicide.


For real.


So love needs care. Love needs tender loving care as to be 
affirmed as it is. Love is free. Just as unconditional 
implies. But we have a hard time understanding something 
unconditional because we have a hard time affirming and 
acknowledging something non-conceptual. Spirit. God. Love.


God is Love. And Love is God.


Be careful in the sense of keeping your love sacred and not 
just giving yourself away. For the sake of love?.. Both are 
actually hurting and need to come to the realization of what 
love actually is. At the core this is a personal preference, 
what you are attracted to. And that doesn’t matter. Secondly 
this is to differentiating between sex and love completely.


Or else it becomes destructive.


Resistance makes for love to flow as in a slimy liquid not 
behaving like clear water. And that resistance is all about 
the misconception. So it’s very important in all aspects of 
life because it affects everything. You might not have a 
single thought or desire to engage sexually in relation to 
someone but it can still keep you distant as to connect fully 
in love given the wrong idea. With your friends or your 
family. If we take children for instance they need to be 
affirmed and acknowledged. In love. They are love. More than 
someone pondering existential questions in relation to 
themselves. So they need to be affirmed as closely and as 
deep as possible.


Which is obviously not sexual.


But a distance becomes evident when a misconception of sex 
and love exists within a human being in contact with love.


I titled this piece ’SEXESFULL’ because I wanted to raise 
awareness of what is keeping us from each other. The 
suppression and blind eye to what is happening within us. 
Nobody wants to look at this deeply because they are afraid 
of entertaining what is considered sick. And I understand 
that. But we have to be able to look under every stone and 



see things for what they truly are. Or else it becomes 
dangerous in relation to love. Anything suppressed in 
misconception will become a flight. Fleeing from 
understanding and moving on. Acting like it doesn’t exist.


Like coming out as in being comfortable with who you are for 
instance. Which is not sexual. But we have made that into 
something sexual at the core. We identify with so much 
outside of ourselves and not the true unconditional core of 
love that we are.


And that makes for weird behaviors.


Like doing something else when you really just need to be 
true and affirm yourself in honesty. We find that we land in 
a certainty which is a material identity not acknowledging 
soul as our essence.


And religion…


You are GOD. OK.


You are created in the image of God and God is unconditional 
love. That is what you are. You are a soul being having a 
human experience which to some degree involves sex when 
sexual maturity happens. You are not a sexual being. So why 
identify as such? It’s wrong. Core wrong. Fundamentally 
wrong. Just as placing God outside of yourself. Like some 
grand whatever in complete irresponsibility of yourself.


THAT! Is wrong.


Soul, God, Nature, Love, Source, Universe. It’s all you. 
Experiencing itself thru you. You are a unique expression and 
that makes for a unique experience thus expanding the 
universe in a way that cannot ever happen without you. And 
never will again once you’ve left earth. Many people wonder 
if they do right. And all in relation to being right..


That’s all Ego.


Is the Ego bad? No! It’s the most loving servant you’ve got 
if you let it be and identify correctly. Because it can’t 
make sense of emotions and should not either as that would 
become to much to process doing what it’s supposed to. And 
that’s the reason for all the hurt. Not being correct in 



relation to self but standing firm that you are which makes 
for a fight within you. Do that enough and you got war.


Please watch my videos on this. I talk about this many times 
and try to put a perspective on it to the best of my ability.


We are all the one.


That’s not in a big head. It’s in a big heart. And that big 
heart needs love. Which it looses when mistreated and then we 
hurt resulting in us trying to make ourselves feel better 
again from the outside in. That will never work in the 
history of all creation forever. Love is love..


Love doesn’t even have to lead to sex. At all.


Even in a close romantic relationship. But it can become 
sexual in all of that honest, true and affirmed love in 
acknowledging love for what it is. That so lovely.


I am very tired as I write this. Because I am so rich in 
experience but also a bit broke. What I need is not money. 
What I need is love. Always. And with that comes money. 
That’s how it works. You should love love and by that love 
and cherish the material manifestation making things happen 
which is money. So in a way it is love for money but coming 
from the right perspective. Putting love first. God first.


And will be alright..


I will be alright. You will be alright. Everything will be 
alright when we understand this a treat love like the 
greatest thing in the universe because it is. God is Love. 
Love is God. Praise that and cherish that without religion 
and without anything conceptual like in relation to a human 
body having sex.


Know Love.


This, know thyself.. It’s about knowing what love is in a 
true foundation and then learning more about it as to create 
more of it and the world becomes a world of love. As 
intended. By the creator. And that creator is pure 
unconditional love lacking the ability to judge and gives us 
freedom of choice. Free will as this makes for a challenge 
that expands and enriches the soul thus expanding the 
universe.




Sometimes I feel like I wanna be inside someone. A friend. 
Like I wanna be inside of them. Because I love them so much. 
And what that truly is in all honesty is soul connection. 
What you want is to be so open and honest with someone that 
it feels like there’s no distance between you spiritually.


THAT! Is beautiful.


And then you just enjoy being together a lot. And it doesn’t 
have to lead to anything at all really. Physically as in 
sexual. But it’s always alright with whomever to hold hands 
and hug. To be very close friends.


All of that gets destroyed in a sexual context. All in 
misconception of sex and love. Such a shame? No.. Do we need 
to feel guilty for that? No.. Do we need to understand all of 
this? 


Yes.


Because then we can live free. And celebrate each other. And 
perhaps have a parade that’s all about love without any 
sexuality at all. For the whole family. Where we talk about 
the same thing. From a 2 year old to a 99 year old.


I feel like that is something very mature.


When we become sexually mature we all know that people have 
sex. So what.. And people like to do all kinds of stuff. As 
the E.R. They have some really weird X-ray’s.


Butt! Listen..


Let people do what they do. And listen to yourself. In your 
chest that is. Mostly. Like 99% of the time you’ve got left. 
And you might end up in the hospital having kids instead. Or 
adopting a child that does not have anyone to take care of 
them in the world. The world of love.


Feel your way thru life which is not in a pulsating genital 
or a migraine head.


But with a heart that burns with a desire for more.. More of 
what it is. More love.. And everything will be alright. 
That’s not even mine butt God’s promise.


Humour is the cure for everything. To see things lightly.




And we can do that eventually. When we get some perspective. 
But to get there we cannot make fun of love. We cannot be 
condescending of love. We cannot be:


Destructive in relation to what gives us all.


Praise and celebrate.

Cherish and hold dear.

Take care and assist.


Give yourself as to give others.


As much presence and compassion you can.


And just like that!


Ding.


A world of love is real.


Created by you.


Inside and out.


As you are God.

As you are Love.


As you are a soul being.

Having the time of you life.


Learning more..


About what love is 🌸 




The headline you clicked on presenting this piece 
read:


’Can you give away something you do not have?’


And I think the majority of people understand that 
you cannot give what you do not have.


But we are human.


Emotional beings.


Which makes for everything being a bit more 
abstract that just a simple yes or no.


The real meaning behind the headline is this:


How much of a liar is OK in relation to being 
true?


A little bit?


IN relation to love that’s none. Love is true.

And love is effortless bliss in infinite freedom.


Guess what the lie is?


I don’t hate.


But I am truly madly deeply..


Not OK with lying.




To follow Jesus and to follow God is to be true.


When you’re true you connect with self.


Self is God.


Within you.


Making the unique expression that never dies.


So you are God.


God is Love.

Love is God.


You are Love.


Anything else is giving up responsibility.


Handing it all over to some out there God who’s gonna fix 
everything.


Yet that is how good also works.


But a God of unconditional love. An all giving source of 
love. Cannot judge.


And that’s the part of us that ain’t holy. That ain’t divine.


That’s reptile behavior.


That’s lying.


Killing in the name of.


🎸

FUCK YOU.


